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TESTIMONY TO THE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE 

Wednesday, March 2, 2016, 11 a.m.  

State Capitol, Conference Room 308  

  

TO:  The Honorable Sylvia Luke, Chair 

  The Honorable Scott Y. Nishimoto, Vice Chair 

  Members of the Committee on Finance 

   

TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF HB2250 HD1 RELATING TO HIGHWAYS 

  

I am Stafford Kiguchi with Bank of Hawaii testifying in support of HB2250 HD1 dealing with private roads. 

This bill would appropriate revenues for repair work and resurfacing of Kalani Street, Auld Lane, and 

Rawlins Lane on Oahu.     

There are hundreds of roads that may be privately owned but where access is unrestricted and open to 

the public. In such situations, where property taxes are being paid by homeowners or other landowners, 

there is an accompanying expectation that these roads would be appropriately maintained.  

Bank of Hawaii is on title to a number of roads that were acquired when it purchased Hawaiian Trust and 

Bishop Trust companies back in the 1980s or early 1990s. It is believed that decades ago when the 

homes adjacent to these roads were developed and deeded to the homeowners by the trust companies 

as agent for the developers, these roads, by right, should have been dedicated to the city. However, for 

unknown reasons, that transfer never occurred and legal title appears to have remained in the trust 

companies and subsequently with Bank of Hawaii as successor in interest.   

Many of these roads were likely built to city standards at the time, but over the years may not have 

been brought up to standards to conform to current codes. There are no remedies available to a non-

government owner to address this dilemma. If there is a desire to bring such roads up to modern 

standards, there would potentially need to be an exercise of eminent domain of which only a 

government entity could do.  

Funding to help improve drainage, resurfacing and other maintenance would help ensure safe roads for 

the community. We respectfully encourage the committee to pass this bill. Thank you for the 

opportunity to testify.   

Stafford Kiguchi  

Executive Vice President, Bank of Hawaii  

694-8580  
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